CHILDREN UNIT BASE HOSPITAL EMBILIPITIYA SRI LANKA

DR.Kapila Panditha

MBBS, MD, MRCPCH

Consultant Paediatrician

TP-0094776329585

1.09.2006

Mr. Thomas Weinhold. Chairman of the Board. Humanitarian Aid. Bgm.Dr.-Hartmann-Str.50, D-86899 Landsberg am Lech Germany.

Dear Mr. Weinhold,

PHYSIOTHERAPY WORKSHOP FOR THE HANDICAPPED CHILDREN

The physiotherapy workshop for the physically handicapped children done with the help of your organization from 17.07.2006 to 06.08.2006 was conducted successfully.

During the first two weeks, physiotherapy was given to about hundred and thirty children while training the local staff (a Doctor, a Physiotherapist and two Nurses) to continue the therapy. During the third week about 60 children were followed up. It was observed that there was a good improvement in many, even after this short period.

The parents of the handicapped children were happy about the treatment they received and the improvement they witnessed.

The manner in which the two physiotherapists, Mrs. Andrea Heinlein and Mrs. Eva-Maria Held managed the handicapped children and trained the local staff was very professional and highly commendable.

Everybody here loved them and appreciated their work.

It was the opinion of everybody involved in this programme here that it will be of great benefit to the poor children of this area if this programme can be continued in future.

We appreciate very much the efforts done by you and your organization, which made this programme a reality and a success.

Please convey my gratitude to all those involved in your organization on behalf of the poor children of this area.

Thanking again and hoping your continued support,

Yours sincerely,

Dr Kapila Panditha.